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PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
 

Can you believe it is now only 6 days until the school holiday 
break? We really have had a great first term here at Kurunjang 
Primary School and are so proud of all our staff and students for 
the fantastic start they have made here at our school. We do 
have a busy final 2 weeks of term, so please make sure you 
keep an eye on Compass and our newsletter, so you know 
about all the fantastic things we have coming up at our school. 
 

Next Thursday (28th March) is the last day for students in Term 
one. (Friday 29th April is Good Friday). Students will be 
dismissed for the holidays at 2:10 pm. We hope that you will be 
able to join us at 2.00pm for the final assembly. If you are unable 
to collect your child/ren at 2:10pm, please ensure that you make 
alternate arrangements for their care. 
 

Please note that curriculum day is Monday 15th April (the day 
after the holidays) so the children will return to school on 
Tuesday 16th April.  
 

EASTER BONNET / HAT PARADE 
We will be hosting an Easter Bonnet / Fancy Hat parade on 
Thursday the 28th of March at 9.00am. This is an all-inclusive 
event, so if you do not celebrate Easter, your child will make a 
hat or bonnet as fancy or as crazy as they would like!! Hats and 
Bonnets will be made at school. 
 

HARMONY DAY  
Harmony Day is a celebration of diversity and anti-
discrimination. During this week the students have been talking 
about inclusiveness, respect and belonging in celebration of 
Australia’s cultural diversity. Please talk to your children about 
diversity and discrimination; how ‘everyone belongs’. 
 

LOST PROPERTY 
We are having several items turn up in lost property each day. 
Can we please ask all parents to ensure that all items of clothing 
and containers brought to school are clearly named so that we 
can promptly return any lost or misplaced items. All unnamed 
items will be donated to the local Op Shop over the holidays. 
 

THE FATHERING PROJECT  
Thank you to our families who attended our ‘Pizza & Planes’ 
session with ‘The Fathering Project team’. We highly encourage 
families to participate in our next event. Keep an eye out for 
information in next terms newsletters. If you have any questions 
or need further information, please don’t hesitate to contact 
Chelsea Horvat. 
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RIDE TO SCHOOL DAY 
Tomorrow, Friday 22nd March is Ride to School Day. We are 
encouraging all students to ride, skate, scoot or walk to school 
on this day. (You can also talk up “Part Way is OK” for those 
who must come by car – park a little further away and walk the 
rest of the way). 
 

CANTEEN UPDATE 
The canteen will be up and running next term. It will be open on 
Wednesday and Friday. All lunch orders will need to be made 
on the flexischools app. Over the counter sales for small items 
will be available during recess and lunch. More details will be 
posted on Compass and Facebook during the holidays. 
 

HELMETS 
There has been an increase in incidents where adults and 
students are not wearing helmets. We want to remind all our 
community members that it is a legal requirement for everyone 
to be wearing a helmet. If your child comes to school with a bike 
or scooter but no helmet, families will be asked to either collect 
the bike/scooter/rollerblades or drop a helmet at school. 
 

REASONABLE EXPECTATIONS 
Our staff are well aware that I expect them to be teaching during 
class time and not responding to parent messages. If you have 
an urgent message to get to your child, please call the office and 
they will ensure that the message is received in a timely manner. 
Department of Education policy states that teachers have 3 days 
to acknowledge a message from a parent and even longer to 
investigate any concerns raised. All urgent messages need to 
be raised with the office and at the earliest possible time 
someone will get back to you. 
 

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING / SCHOOL COUNCIL 
We conducted the Annual General Meeting of the Kurunjang 
School Council on Tuesday night and welcomed the parents and 
Department of Education members for 2024.  
Mrs Rachel Riordan was elected President,  
Mrs Bianca Bennett – Vice-President, and  
Mrs Deb McDonald as Treasurer.  
 

Membership of the School Council subcommittees in Finance, 
Education and Policy, Buildings and Grounds, and Fundraising, 
were also determined. 
 

The 2023 Annual Report was presented to School Council for 
their endorsement and included the summary and data for the 
school in the areas of school’s context, achievement, 
engagement, wellbeing and financial position. If you were  
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unable to attend the AGM but are interested in reading the 
Annual Report please enquire at the office. 
 

NAPLAN 
I would like to congratulate our students for their efforts in Year 
3 and Year 5 NAPLAN over the past two weeks. Writing was 
conducted last Wednesday, Reading on Thursday, and this 
week Language Conventions on Monday and Numeracy on 
Tuesday. Any students who were absent have the opportunity 
to sit a make-up test until tomorrow. Toni Havers has worked 
tirelessly to ensure that every organizational aspect and 
contingency was covered.  
 

All participating students will receive their participating 
certificates and all should be very proud of their efforts in 
completing the 4 days of the online national testing program. 
The results of NAPLAN testing will be forwarded to schools and 
individuals sooner than in the past due to being online rather 
than hard copy. 
 

ATTENDANCE  
The Department of Education is contacting me on a weekly 
basis to discuss and monitor students who are already at risk of 
chronic absenteeism. The Wellbeing Team are required to 
contact families and provide a report back to the Government. 
Student attendance is essential. If your child is on the list, please 
expect a call from Stacey or Danielle who are our attendance 
officers.  
 

One of the goals of our Annual Implementation Plan (AIP) is to 
ensure that we increase student attendance and reduce student 
lateness. Students who are absent for 20 or more days in a year 
are assessed with chronic absenteeism. Research shows that 
there is a direct link between success later on in life and student 
attendance. If students are not at school, they can not be taught. 
If students are not being taught, then their physical and 
academic skills and knowledge are not being expanded. We 
need your support! Here are some strategies that you can 
implement to help us increase student attendance and reduce 
lateness to school:  

• Ensure that your child goes to bed at a decent time on a 
school night - Primary aged students should be in bed 
asleep by 8:30pm and not be going to bed any later than 
9:30pm.  

• Ensure that you have a structured morning routine - 7am 
wake up, 7:15am breakfast, 7:40am get dressed, 7:50 brush 
teeth/brush hair/wash face, 8:00am pack lunch, 8:15am 
pack bag, 8:20am leave for school.  

• Ensure your child only stays home if they are sick - only keep 
your child home when they are sick, students should not get 
a day off school for their birthday or to go shopping.  

• Take family holidays during school holidays - if you take 
holidays during school days, these count towards your 
child’s absenteeism assessment.  

• If your child has separation anxiety - please notify our office 
so we can arrange support.  

• If you have separation anxiety - you need to go to your GP 
to get support, as your health is sabotaging your child’s 
future.  

• If your family requires support - there are a number of 
support agencies that can assist families - Child First, 
MacKillop Family Services.  

 

Thank you to all of our families that do ensure that they send 
their child/ren to school as often as possible and get them to 
school on time. We appreciate your support! If you have friends 
in our Kurunjang Primary community whose children have 
significant (4 or more days a term) absences, please remind 
them of the importance of school attendance. 
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2025 FOUNDATION ENROLMENTS 
If you have a child who will be school age next year (turning 5 
before April 30th, 2025) please contact the school anytime from 
the commencement of Term 2, this year, so that we can 
organize a tour of the school and enrolment documentation.  
If you know of other families who will have a school age child in 
2025, please share the information about contacting the school 
from Term 2 for enrolment at KPS for 2025. 
 

CLASSSROOM HELPERS 
Early next term, Assistant Principal of Foundation to Year 2, 
Wendy McCall will be conducting the Parent Helper course for 
this year. More information will be posted on Compass and 
Facebook. We are looking forward to inviting parent helpers 
back in our classrooms. 
 

ASSEMBLY 
We will be having our Foundation to Year 2 Assembly tomorrow. 
A whole school assembly over the PA will be held on 28th March 
at 2pm. 
Term two assemblies will be: 
Year 3-6 assemblies: 19/4, 3/5, 17/5, 31/5, 14/6. 
Foundation to Year 2 assemblies: 26/4, 10/5, 24/5, 7/6, 21/6. 
End of term 2 a whole school assembly over the PA will be held 
on 28th June at 2pm. 
 

Finally, as always, I would love to hear any feedback you have 
about our school, so please feel free to email me at ANY TIME 
at kurunjang.ps@education.vic.gov.au with any thoughts, 
concerns, feedback or suggestions that you may have to 
continue to make our school a wonderful place to be and to 
learn. I will get back to you as soon as I can and really do 
appreciate any feedback that you must share. 
 

Tom 
 

~ Learning Together 
 

 

** IMPORTANT** 
APPLICATIONS FOR CSEF 

CAMPS, SPORTS & EXCURSION FUND FOR 

NEW STUDENTS/FAMILIES 
 

 

The Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund helps eligible families 
to cover the costs of school trips, camps and sporting activities. 
  

If you have a valid means-tested concession card, such as a 
Veterans Affairs Gold Card, Centrelink Health Care Card or 
Pensioner Concession Card, or are a temporary foster parent, 
you may be eligible. There is also a special consideration 
category for asylum seeker and refugee families. 
 

Payment amounts this year are $150 for eligible primary school 
students.  Payments are made direct to the school to use 
towards expenses relating to camps, excursions and sporting 
activities for the benefit of your child. 
 

If you applied for CSEF through our school last year, you do not 
need to complete an application form this year, unless you have 
additional children attending school this year or there has been 
a change in your family circumstances. 
  

If you would like to apply for the first time at Kurunjang Primary 
School, please come into the school office to collect an 
application form. 
  

Please check with the school office if you are unsure, and please 
return completed forms to the school office as soon as possible. 

 

 

 



 

 

FORWARD PLANNING 
 
 

       

Monday 25th March 

• Easter Raffle Tickets & Money Due 
Thursday 28th March 

• Foundation-Year 2 ~ Easter Bonnet / Hat Parade 

• Last Day Term 1 ~ Early Dismissal 2.10pm 
Monday 15th April 

• Student Free Day ~ Students not required at 
school 

Tuesday 16th April 

• First Day Term 2 ~ 8.50am Start 
Thursday 25th April 

• Public Holiday ~ ANZAC DAY 
Friday 7th June 

• Student Free Day ~ Students not required at 
school 

Monday 10th June 

• King’s Birthday ~ Public Holiday 
Friday 28th June 

• CSEF Applications Close 

• Last Day Term 2 ~ Early Dismissal 2.10pm 
Monday 15th July 

• Student Free Day ~ Students not required at 
school 

Tuesday 16th July 

• First Day Term 3 ~ 8.50am Start 
Wednesday 14th August 

• Parent Teacher Conferences ~ Student free day 
Friday 20th September 

• Last Day Term 3 ~ Early Dismissal 2.10pm 
Monday 7th October 

• First Day Term 4 ~ 8.50am Start 
Monday 4th November 

• Student Free Day ~ Students not required at 
school 

Tuesday 5th November 

• Public Holiday ~ Melbourne Cup 
Thursday 19th December 

• Last Day Term 4 ~ Early Dismissal 12.30pm 
Friday 20th December 

• Student Free Day ~ Students not required at 
school 

 

 

 

NOTIFICATION AND APPROVAL 

REGARDING EXTENDED ABSENCES FOR 

FAMILY HOLIDAYS OR EVENTS 
 

We appreciate that families from time to time may be absent for 
family holidays or events. In the event that you know you will be 
absent please come to the office to collect a notification 
regarding extended absences for family holidays or events form 
for approval. This will enable the class and specialist teachers 
to be aware of the absence and for the absence to be recorded 
on compass. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

LATE ARRIVALS: 
 

If your child is running late for any reason, please 
take them to the office to be signed into school. A 
late pass will be issued to your child to be given to 
the teacher 

 

 
 

 

LIBRARY 
 

We currently have a large number of overdue 
library books. If you have found any school library 
books at home, could I ask that these be returned 
to our library as soon as possible.  
 

Thankyou 
Lynne Notman ~ Library Technician 

 

 

 

WEARING OF SCHOOL HATS  
 

Please note that the wearing of school hats is 
compulsory in Terms 1 & 4.  Please make 

sure your child has a Kurunjang Primary 
School embroidered hat for Term 1.  School hats are only 
available from Buxwear, Bakery Square Melton. 
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. 



 

 
Have you signed up to the Compass App? 

In order to keep you up to date with important information Kurunjang Primary School is part of a portal system 

called COMPASS.     

Through Compass, you will be able to update personal details such as phone numbers and be kept up to date 

with important dates, whole school events, excursions, book parent teacher conferences, contact teachers 

and more.  

You will be able to view your childs school report and learning tasks completed throughout the school year via 

Compass. 

If you have not yet signed up, please return the slip below for you to receive your personalised login details. 

 

        - - - - - - - - - - - - -  - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 
 

 

 

I would like to receive my COMPASS APP details to be kept updated with my child’s reports, school events, 

reminders and calendar items.  

 

Name: __________________________________________________________________ 

 

Student name/s: _________________________________________________________ 

 

Class: ____________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

 



   



 

  



 
 



 

 

Wilson Pee Wee Tennis (4 – 7 years) 
MLC Hot Shots (5 – 12 years) 

Junior & Adult Coaching 
(Group & Private Lessons available) 

Squad Training for Elite Juniors 
Mums in Tennis Program 

Professional Racquet Restringing 
Ask us about NEW Cardio Tennis! 

Phone: Steve Kelly 0409 173 273 
 

 


